
Announcements  

Happy Veteran's Day and big thank you to
all our Wheelwright veterans!

Concrete Work
Bright Construction Group will be doing sidewalk

repair work in the cluster on Monday, November
16th.  Cluster work will include several sections of
sidewalk in front of 2201 all the way around the

corner to 2221.  If portions of the sidewalk in front of
your house will be worked on, you will receive a

notice and may need to move your vehicle(s) for the
duration of the work.
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Tree Work  
  Cluster work is scheduled for December 1st-3rd. 
If your parking space is needed by the tree company,
you will be notified and your vehicle(s) may need to

be moved for the duration of the work. 
If you are interested in having trees on your property trimmed or pruned,

you can contact JL Tree Service for a quote.  Any work scheduled after
December 1st is eligible for their 15% winter discount.

Erosion/Drainage Work
Sunrise Landscape and Design will be completing drainage work to the
rear of houses 2251-2255 in early December.  If your property will be
affected by this work, you will receive notice several days in advance. 

Additionally, if your parking space is needed by the landscapers, you may
need to remove your vehicle(s) for the duration of the work.

Annual Meeting
Please plan to attend the Wheelwright Cluster Annual
Meeting on Monday, December 7th at 7pm.  There

are many options available for our homeowners to
attend:  The large open atrium area in Reston

Community Center has been reserved for members to
attend in person.  A virtual option will be made

available via Skype.  Note:  If Covid cases continue to
rise in our area, the board may decide to change this

meeting to an all virtual one.  

Some topics will include electric cars and charging stations, asphalt
rejuvenation, glass pickup service, erosion/drainage issues, change in

color palette for house siding, and community composting.

October Cluster Cleanup
Thank you, thank you, thank you to all who participated in cluster cleanup

projects at the end of October.  Your tireless efforts have made such an
immense improvement in the community.  Some projects that were

tackled included removal of invasive plants, replanting vegetation to areas
that needed some extra plantings, and spreading wood chips along the

bus path.  Redoing the walkway by 2245-2249 with pavers that had
become uneven and a tripping hazard was the major cleanup project this

time.  Huge shout out to Sandy and Rhea Mohler as well as Cyndi
Hartman, Mike Pendleton, Kelly Fairbank, Tim, Samantha, and Kristina

Myers, and Lea Sims in this massive undertaking and the amazing result. 
Also, thank you to Tim and Victoriya Zelch for donation of materials.  It is

https://www.jltreeservice.com/free-estimate/


estimated that this job would have cost the cluster close to $2000 had we
contracted the work out.  This is an amazing example of how sweat equity

can really improve the neighborhood in a substantial way!

 



 

Halloween 2020
Huge Thank You to Kelly Fairbank and Sandy Mohler for organizing the

Halloween parade, trick or treat stations and the photo station. 
Wheelwright kids and families had a blast and were extremely thankful to

have a safe and fun alternative to traditional Halloween!



 

  

Board Member Positions Open for
2021

 Two positions will need to be filled for the upcoming year.  If you've ever
considered volunteering for your neighborhood, now is the time!  Board



members make key decisions regarding maintenance of the community. 

  

Mark your Calendars!

 
DESIGNATED BATHROOM AREAS FOR

DOGS  

Please direct your dogs to the mulched areas
in the lower and upper clusters to do their
business.  Additionally, dogs can go to the

bathroom along the sidewalks on Olde Crafts
Drive to the left and right of the entrance. 

And always remember to pick up after your
pup!  Thanks for being a thoughtful neighbor!

 
FRONT YARD BUSHES  

Please be sure to trim your front yard bushes
back from the sidewalks.  Many bushes and

shrubs are blocking part or all of the
walkways and making it difficult for people to

pass through.

 
GLASS DISPOSAL  

 

Next Wheelwright
Cluster Board
meeting tomorrow,
November 12th at
7pm.

This meeting will be led virtually
via Skype.  All are welcome to
attend.  A link to join will be
posted shortly before the meeting
begins on our Facebook page as
well as the Wheelwright
cluster website.  

Wheelwright Annual
Meeting to be held
Monday, December 7th
at 7pm.

There will be an option to attend in
person at Reston Community Center
(with social distancing and
personal protection guidelines strictly
enforced) as well as a virtual option. 
Please plan to attend this very
important meeting as we will be
discussing some community issues that
require a minimum number of
homeowners in attendance for
quorum.  

BE A GOOD NEIGHBOR FRIENDLY REMINDERS:

https://www.facebook.com/WheelwrightCluster
http://wheelwright.website/


Glass is no longer an accepted item for the
regular recycling bins in Fairfax County.  All
glass CAN be recycled in the large purple

bins at locations throughout Northern
Virginia.  The closest to us is the Reston

South Park and Ride towards the rear of the
parking lot.  If you are unable to recycle your
glass in the purple bins, please discard them

in the regular trash.

Additional Info

Communicating through Email 

If you would like to opt out of receiving the Wheelwright E-
Newsletter, please respond to kdninabean@gmail.com.  If
you have a tenant who would be interested in receiving this
newsletter, please respond to this email with their email
address.  We will continue to post updates on
our Facebook page and the Wheelwright Website.   

Landscaping 

If you'd like your lawn to be skipped over by the landscaping
crews, email Kristina for a "stop sign" for your front yard. 
Your yard will not be mowed or trimmed for the duration that
the sign is posted in your yard.
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